Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
July 11, 2022

Village President Bob Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7pm.  The Village Board met in regular session with Dee Dee Allen being absent.

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of the June 13th, 2022 meeting.  Louise Slayton made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Brett Krug. All votes yes; motion carried.

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review.  Brett Krug made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg Slayton also handed out a report for all of the bills to be paid this month.  Brett Krug made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Darrin let the board know that he thinks the alternator is going out on the white truck.  He is going to go to Roanoke Motors and have it looked at.

Darrin also asked if it would be alright to bring a dumpster in for the remanents of the burn pile.  The Board is fine with him getting a dumpster.

Darrin said that one of our water samples came back with arsenic in it.  He has sent in more samples for testing and will get results soon.

Brett is going to check with someone on the Fire Dept for setting up a webpage for the Village.

The Board discussed Mr. Whitecotton’s property and how tall the grass is and how many times we have had to mow it and have broken parts on our lawn mower while mowing.  Don Breach made a motion to fine him $500 per property/ $300 per property to clean up and mow/and if we have to put a lein on the property that will be an additional $100 added to the fine.  Seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

The Board discussed the Davenport’s burning garbage at their home.  Tara Wilkey made a motion that we fine them $100 for burning garbage, seconded by Don Breach.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Matt King wanted to see if it would be OK to close the street in front of the bar for Labor Day festivities he is going to have.  Louise Slayton made a motion to all Matt King to close the street in front of the bar for Labor Day weekend, seconded by Brett Krug.  All votes yes; motion carried.

President Bob Wilkey presented new board member- Jerry Bagby who replaced Randy Wilkey.  Jerry was sworn in as a new trustee.

Tara Wilkey made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Brett Krug.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00

Lori Bagby, Village Clerk
